
70 Collier Street 

P.O. Box 400 

Barrie, ON  L4M 4T5

City of Barrie

Minutes - Final

Infrastructure, Investment, and 

Development Services Committee

6:30 PM Council ChamberWednesday, January 10, 2018

For consideration at General Committee on January 22, 2018

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Councillor D. Shipley at 6:35 p.m.  The 

following were in attendance for the meeting:

Councillor, D. Shipley

Mayor, J. Lehman

Councillor, A. Khan

Present: 3 - 

Councillor, A. Prince

Councillor, S. Morales

Absent: 2 - 

ALSO PRESENT:

Councillor, B. Ainsworth

STAFF:

Acting City Clerk/Director of Legislative and Court Services, W. Cooke

Chief Administrative Officer, M. Prowse

Director of Planning and Building Services, A. Bourrie

General Manager of Corporate and Community Services, D. McAlpine

General Manager of Infrastructure and Growth Management, R. Forward

Senior Infrastructure Planning Program Coordinator, T. Reeve.
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The Infrastructure, Investment and Development Services Committee met and reports as 

follows:

SECTION "A"

PRESENTATION REGARDING POPULATION AND EMPLOYMENT 

TRENDS: CHANGING THE CONVERSATION ABOUT INTENSIFICATION

Andrea Bourrie, Director of Planning and Building Services provided a 

presentation concerning the Employment Trends and Changing the 

Conversation about Intensification.

Ms. Bourrie introduced Jamie Cook of Watson and Associates and Tom 

Reeve, Senior Infrastructure Program Coordinator and advised that Ralph 

Scheunemann, Senior Infrastructure Planning Engineer participated in the 

project.

Ms. Bourrie discussed slides concerning the following topics:

· Barrie’s projected population of people and jobs between 2017 to 

2041;

· The context of the City’s planning policies and changes in the 

Provincial Growth Plan that affect the approach to growth and 

development;

· The designated growth areas;

· The 2017 Growth Plan targets based on projected residential 

intensification and Greenfield density between 2022 to 2041;

· The growth projections from the 2016 census;

· The growth projections for 2031;

· The growth projections for 2041;

· The challenges faced by the municipality related to growth 

management;

· Potential solutions to attempt to meet Growth Plan targets: 

· An illustration of the intensification areas;

· A map of the Essa Road Corridor Study Area;

· Pictures depicting existing and the future vision for Essa Road and 

Anne Street;

· The 2017 Growth Plan targets with respect to residential 

intensification between 2022 to 2031, and 2031 to 2041 and the 

greenfield density between 2006 to 2041 and 2031 to 2041; and

· The Growth Projections for 2016, 2031 and 2041.
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In closing, Ms. Bourrie advised that progress has been made with 

intensification in the municipality but that full development is not being 

achieved in key areas.  She commented that the 2017 Growth Plan targets 

have been challenging for the municipality to achieve in the Urban Growth 

Centre and Nodes and Corridors. Ms. Bourrie suggested that by changing 

the conversation about intensification to bring stakeholders together could 

further assist Council to make more informed decisions.  Ms. Bourrie advised 

that the creation of a new Official Plan would provide additional opportunities 

for the municipality to pursue a Made in Barrie approach with the Province.    

Members of Committee asked a number of questions related to the 

information provided and received responses from City staff and Mr. Cook.

The Infrastructure, Investment and Development Services Committee met and reports as 

follows:

SECTION "B"

REPORT OF THE HERITAGE BARRIE COMMITTEE DATED NOVEMBER 

7, 2017

The Report of the Heritage Barrie Committee dated November 7, 2017 was 

received. (File: C05)

The Infrastructure, Investment and Development Services Committee met and recommends 

adoption of the following recommendation(s):

SECTION "C"

HERITAGE REGISTER REVIEW

That, at the request of the property owners, 186 Blake Street be added to 

the Heritage Register.

This matter was recommended to General Committee for consideration of adoption at its 

meeting to be held on 1/22/2018.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

CHAIRMAN
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